
 

 
 
 

18 March 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Re: Uniform Policy 
 
As we approach the end of Term 2, we would like to request that all parents use the 
Easter holidays as an opportunity to ensure their child has the correct uniform and 
equipment for the start of Term 3.  
 
This is a polite reminder that grey pleated skirts must sit on the knee and trainers 
and canvas style shoes must not be worn.  
 
When pupils return they must not be wearing fake nails, fake eyelashes, 
coloured nail polish or nail extensions.  One pair of small discrete studs can be 
worn in the lower lobe.  Any extra items of jewellery will be confiscated and kept 
safely in the school safe. 
 
Boys must wear their trousers at waist height and should wear a belt to ensure that 
their trousers are being worn properly. 
 
The school policy regarding mobile phones will remain in place and are not allowed to 
be used on school site.  
 
The full school uniform list can be found by clicking here. 
 
If you require support with uniform, please do contact your child’s Deputy Head of Year 
and we would be more than happy to provide pre-loved uniform items.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Jamie Foster 
Executive Headteacher 

https://www.st-martins.essex.sch.uk/parents/school-uniform/

